
 

 

 

 

15 December 2017 Memo 

Staffing 
I am pleased to announce that Miss Cassie Vavouris will be teaching Year 3V next year.  Miss Vavouris met her class 
yesterday and is looking forward to teaching at St Kieran’s in 2018. 
 
Congratulations Kevin!!  
Congratulations to “Our Kevin” who was selected from five finalists around the country as the 
winner of the Unsung Heroes – Volunteer competition. Kevin was nominated by the teachers for 
the selfless support he gives to the St Kieran’s community. Congratulations!   
 
Once again, I wish you all a very peaceful, safe and holy Christmas and New Year. 
   
From the Religious Education Coordinator 

On behalf of our school community I wish to thank our 
wonderful Liturgy Team.  Together we have worked to 
prepare Monday Morning Assembly Liturgies for the school.  The girls have 
been only too happy to assist in anything and everything Liturgy, whether it 

be in the church or within the school.  Thank you Natasha, Sara, Mya and Olivia for your dedication to the job and your 
service to the St Kieran’s school community.   
 
Parents work in partnership with their children’s teachers.  I wish to thank all the parents who have assisted with 
building community this year.  Parent Prayer, Sunday Morning Family Masses, Year 6 Luncheons, Pancake Tuesdays 
and Christmas Carols to name a few.  Sharing your talents with the community is a very Catholic thing to do.  We 
would not be the strong Catholic community we are today without your assistance.  
 
To our wonderful Augustinian Priests.  We thank you for the many ways in which you forge and develop strong 
relationships between school and parish.  We are also appreciative of the many parishioners who enhance the life of 
our school.  To Mr Ian Woodbury; thank you for your assistance at each and every liturgy this year.  Thank you to the 
members of the Music Ministry for your assistance during the year.  To the wonderful LAP team members, thank you 
for your invaluable contribution to school life.  A special thank you also goes out to the lovely ladies in the Parish office 
who help to coordinate the life of the school and the life of the parish.  To all Parish workers we say ‘Thank you”. 
 
I would also like to express thanks to my conscientious and talented colleagues.  Together we have worked to 
enhance the quality of Religious Education and Prayer life at St Kieran’s.  Thank you for your professionalism and 
dedication to the nurturing of our cherubs in their faith journey.  
 
To one and all, may I wish you a happy and holy Christmas.  May the peace and joy the Christ child brings fill your 
holidays and may you return to school in January safe and relaxed.  

Yours in Religious Education, Mrs Kerrie Wetzlar   
 

Looking Ahead 

January  

Mon 29 Teachers return 

Tues 30 Students Yrs 1 – 6 return 

Kinder Best Start appointments 

Wed 31 Kinder Best Start appointments 

Thurs 1 Kinder Best Start appointments 

February  

Fri 2 Kinder 2018 commence 

Fri 9 10am Opening School Mass 

Tues 13 6.30pm Kinder Info evening 

Wed 14 10am Ash Wednesday Mass 

Fri 16 Yoga Yrs 2 & 3 

Tues 20 6.30pm Parent Ed in Literacy (Kinder) 

Fri 23 Yoga Yrs 2 & 3 

Mon 26 Robotics Yr 5 

Tues 27 Yr 3 boys to St Paul’s 

Wed 28 Northern Beaches Swim Carnival 

 
Canteen Roster for Term 1 Week 1 2018 
Wednesday 31 January: Steph La Grecca, Rachelle Woodland 
Thursday 1st February: Clare Foale, Lyndal Frollano 
Friday 2nd February: Kirsty Conlon, Alana Janik, Virginia Marsh 
:   

63 Gordon St Manly Vale  |  Office:  9949 3523  |  Absentee Line: 9948 9949 

Fax: 9949 2230   |  skmv@dbb.catholic.edu.au  |  www.skmvdbb.catholic.edu.au 


